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MINUTES OF THE FINDLAY CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

April 6, 2023
The Civil Service Commission met on Thursday, April 6, 2023 in the small Conference room on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  Those present at the meeting were Civil Service Commission members – Jeff Fort, Chuck Clapper, Tom Kemp; Human Resources Director Don Essex, Law Director Don Rasmussen, and Amy Hayslett, Administrative Assistant to the Commission. 
A. Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made by Tom Kemp to approve the minutes from the March 9, 2023 meeting.  Said motion was seconded by Chuck Clapper, unanimously approved, motion carried and minutes adopted.
B.
The following was reported: 
New Business:
1. The Human Resource Director, Don Essex, posed a question to the Commission concerning whether or not a Department may switch two people to each other’s jobs. Both positions are classified, but untested. One of the employees does not want to switch. The Commission advised the HR Director that this is a question for the Law Director. Discussion was also had that if an appeal could potentially arise from the situation then the Commission would not want to have any involvement in order to remain unbiased and objective.
2. The Police Officer Examination was administered on March 14, 2023 and March 16, 2023. The results are as follows:

10 – Applications Received
10 – Signed up for Exam

1 – No Show

3 – Did Not Pass

6 – Passed

3. The Civil Service Commission held discussion on what role it needed to play in the Police Officer Lateral Transfer Process. It was determined that the Police Department could accept applications and interview candidates as needed. The Police Department will keep the Civil Service Commission informed of all hires through the Lateral Transfer Process.
4.
A motion was made by Tom Kemp to approve the adoption of the Annual Report to 
the State. Said motion was seconded by Chuck Clapper and unanimously carried.  

5.
The Year-to-Date Budget Report was reviewed.  
The next meeting of the Civil Service Commission will be held at 11:30 a.m. on Thursday, May 4, 2023, in the large conference room located on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  
There being no further business to come before the Commission, a motion to adjourn was made by Chuck Clapper and seconded by Jeff Fort.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Amy Hayslett
Administrative Assistant
